
SCRIBEthe SCRIBEthe
BY TEMPLE BETH AMBY TEMPLE BETH AM

November–December 2022 • Cheshvan–Tevet 5783 
Published Bi-Monthly • Volume 8, Issue 1



Cheshvan–Tevet 5783 • The Scribe | Page 2

In This Issue...
What’s in this issue? What’s not in this issue?! This is such an exciting time of year at 
Temple Beth Am! Everyone has rested (recovered?) from the High Holy Days, wrapped up 
their summer travels, and “season” in Florida is here! On these pages you will find a bevy 
of ways to get in on the action with Temple Beth Am. This month our Musical Shabbat 
series kicks off featuring a breathtaking array of talent from our Cantor as well as our 
guest musicians. Need even more Shabbat? Join us for Shabbat dinners, challah baking, 
Shabbat socials, Shabbat camping, and birthday toasts with the clergy across November 
and December. 

Our adult programming season also kicks off with a brand new class from Rabbi Alon 
exploring the most intriguing stories in the Jewish cannon, the return of the Veteran’s Day 
Breakfast sponsored by Men’s Club, the opportunity to learn about Flappers, Fashion, 
and Fitzgerald with Sisterhood, and more volunteer opportunities than I can list here. Stay 
tuned for our winter issue where we’ll be taking TBA out on the town with a number of 
chances to join us for some travel!

As always, if there is something you are interested in doing, 
learning, seeing, or being a part of and you don’t see it listed on 
these pages, please reach out and let us know. We want to hear 
your ideas and are here to bring them life! 

Interested in conversion, intro to Judaism, or Hebrew? Classes 
are forming this spring. Please contact us to be added to the list.

B’shalom.

Danna Cohen, Executive Director
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THE IMPORTANCE OF HANUKKAH
Soon, the newspapers will publish Hanukkah-related 
articles. Many will claim to reveal the best latke recipe, 
and some will focus on the meaning of the festival. 
Among the latter, I have noticed in the past few years, 
most include a disclaimer such as, “Here is how not-
important Hanukkah is, from a religious standpoint, 
to Judaism.”1 And go on to clarify, “as any rabbi would 
be quick to explain, Hanukkah is one of the least 
important occasions on the Hebrew calendar. Unlike 
major holidays such as Passover, Sukkot and the 
weekly Sabbath—all of which include extensive ritual 
requirements as well as prohibitions against work—
Hanukkah is categorized as a minor festival whose 
only real decree is to light candles for eight nights. 
Everything else is custom or adaptation.”2

While the information in these articles is correct, 
Hanukkah, as a non-biblical festival, doesn’t contain 
the Shabbat-like requirements. Nevertheless, in my 
opinion, it is an unfair overstatement to claim that 
in the 21st century it is not an important holiday. A 
2018 survey found that two-thirds of American Jews 
view Hanukkah as “one of the three most important 
holidays.” And 60% of American Jews, as well as 73% 
of Israeli Jews, light candles on each of the holiday’s 
nights.

That brings up the question…by which criteria do we 
evaluate the importance of a holiday? If it is by the 
number of prohibitions and halachic requirements, 
Shavuot is much more important. But let’s be honest, 
how many Jews even know when Shavuot is celebrated, 
let alone observe it? 

The reality is that we have been celebrating holidays 
for more than three millennia. Some have been 
there from the inception of Judaism, and some were 
added later. And historically, even the most ancient 
ones went up and down in the ladder of importance 
depending on theological, geographical, and economic 
situations. Take Sukkot for example. It used to be the 

most important holiday. The bible often talks about 
it, while barely mentioning other Jewish holidays at 
all. At times, it’s simply called Chag—holiday, or The 
Holiday, and even involved the largest number of 
animal sacrifices. Sukkot is still celebrated today, but 
coming only a few days after Yom Kippur (which rose 
to the top), is often treated more like an afterthought 
than the most important week on the Jewish calendar. 

The 20th century pushed Hanukkah up on the festivals 
ranking. In Israel, we loved the association of the 
Maccabees with the Israeli army, who, despite being 
small in size, defeated its numerous Arab enemies. 
In the United States, the rabbis who were concerned 
about Jewish children feeling envious of their Christian 
neighbors elevated and reshaped Hanukkah so it could 
let kids indulge in a joyous occasion around the same 
time of year. The holiday’s timing during the Christmas 
season offered a way for Jews to celebrate their own 
holiday along with the majority of Americans. 

It’s time to stop being apologetic about Hanukkah and 
to fully celebrate it with our family and friends. 

Have a happy Hanukkah!

RABBI ALON
A MESSAGE FROM

1 Dara Lind, Vox, December 3, 2018
2 Jennifer Bleyer, Washington Post, December 2, 2015
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HIGH HOLY DAYS 
— NOTE OF — 
APPRECIATION

Wow, it’s hard to believe the High Holy Days have already come and gone and it is almost Hanukkah…but 
what a wonderful High Holy Days it was! For many people it was the first holidays back in person after a few 
years and it was heartwarming to see friends greeting friends, welcoming guests, and everyone celebrating and 
worshipping together during the beautiful Services led by Rabbi Alon and Cantor Marcy. 

With the High Holy Days behind us, things are kicking into high gear at TBA, but I would be remiss if I first did 
not thank everyone who was part of putting on the High Holy Days. There were a lot of moving parts and it is 
truly a team effort. 

Firstly, thank you to our ushers led by Mark Golzbein: Carol Carswell, Felicia Katz, Brenda Himelstein, 
Vanina Mays, Jody Minde, Carole Levine, Iva Morris, Bob and Karen Feller, Susan Marzina, Richard 
Remick, Barbara and Jerry Rosman, and Marsha Levinson, as well as our Board members who served as 
safety observers and greeters. How a person is greeted when they go somewhere sets the tone for their entire 
experience. Thank you for making everyone feel welcome, making sure they knew where to go, and answering 
countless questions. 

Thank you to our volunteers, Mark Slifkin for security, Gali Levkovitz for Rosh Hashanah dinner and brunch, 
Bruce Cohen for the chopped liver, and Debbie Baseman for preparing appeal cards, going over supply 
inventories, setting up, and sharing the wealth of her decades of experience to ensure the holidays went 
smoothly. 

To our musicians for sharing their gifts with us and enriching our Services: Gonzalo Gonzalez, Barbara 
Corcillo, Douglas Ferreira, Phill Fest, Neel Shukla, Sarah Stout, Sha Zhang, Chris Ramsey, Ruby 
Steigenga, and Jordan Weinbaum along with our media team, led by Jackie Goldwurm: Seth Slonin, 
Kirsten Ward, Ben and Yoni Levkovitz, Julian Bois, and Access Sound Inc. 

Thank you to our Sisterhood for beautifying our bima with flowers throughout the High Holy Days and Nate 
Goldin for being the most impressive shofar blower around. Thank you to our teens who helped with the 
food drive by preparing and passing out bags for the food truck, sorting the donations, and loading the truck. 
Thank you to Marcy Isdaner for driving and to the Sisterhood members who handed out bags, shofars, and 
Tzedakah cans.

Thank you to the break-the-fast lifesavers (Iva Morris, Scott Perry, Harvey White, Yoni Levkovitz, and Alissa 
Frankel) who stepped in to prep the food when the hired help couldn’t make it!

Thank you to the Temple Beth Am staff. Our custodians and facilities team have a herculean job this time 
of year. Thank you to Vicente and Maria along with support from Victor and Eddie under the leadership of 
Alex DeLeon for making sure everything on the property and in the building (and on the beach) is always set 
up, cleaned up, and looks perfect every time! To our office staff who handle all the logistics: Margot Hauser, 
Yessenia Manon, Carolyn Tierney, Meredith Goodman, and Alissa Frankel, thank you for the long hours 
and going the extra mile. To our teachers who forego their holidays to babysit, the PBC Sheriffs office for 
sending extra support, and Jupiter Police for taking such great care of us, as well as all our vendors. We are so 
appreciative of your service. 

And finally thank you to our clergy who work for months to bring us Services that are meaningful, joyous, and 
deeply moving. I can think of no better way to start the new year!

I am sure I have forgotten someone; please know it is not intentional. So many of you contributed to this 
wonderful High Holy Days seasons and we are blessed and lucky to have you!

Danna Cohen, Executive Director
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SISTERHOOD SCOOP
SUBMITTED BY ENA GOTKIN

The months of November and December will soon be upon us. This is a great time to be in 
the Sunshine State. Holidays to celebrate and sunshine to make your days brighter. We hope 
to see you at the events and fabulous lunches we have planned this season and wish our 
seasonal members a wonderful welcome.

Thank you Gali Levkovitz for the insightful workshop on Ethical Wills providing a valuable 
gift for our children and future generations. And Kudos to Carole Levine for organizing a 
marvelous, well attended lunch at Abacoa Golf Club.

UPCOMING EVENTS
•	 On Sunday, November 6, from 2:00pm-4:00pm Eileen Ogrin will host a New Member Tea at her home. 

If you have joined Sisterhood since 2021, please RSVP at your earliest convenience.

•	 On Thursday, November 10, at 7:00pm Terrell Lawrence, FAU Professor, will present “Flappers, Fashion 
& Fitzgerald” at the Temple. The glamorous world of the 1920s, also known as The Roaring Twenties, was 
one of the most stylish and influential periods of the 20th century. It introduced Coco Chanel, who led the 
way in fashion for woman throughout the Western World. This period offered young women new freedoms 
and personal fulfillment. F. Scott Fitzgerald polarized this time in his novels and short stories. Please bring 
condiments in plastic packaging or containers to benefit local food pantries. RSVP by November 7 to 
Marcy Brody at marcybrody@gmail.com.

•	 Enjoy a lunch with your sisters at J. Alexander’s Restaurant, 4625 PGA Blvd., Palm Beach Gardens. 
(Main Street at Midtown) on Tuesday, November 15, at 12:00pm. Please RSVP to Carole Levine at 
jptrcaro@comcast.net or 561.339.3909. 

•	 A Sisterhood lunch out is scheduled for Tuesday, December 20, at 12:00pm at the Golf Club of Jupiter 
(1800 Central Blvd., Jupiter). Please RSVP to Carole Levine at jptrcaro@comcast.net or 561.339.3909. 

•	 Mark your calendar for the next Annual Paid-Up Sisterhood Membership Luncheon on Sunday, January 8, 
at 1:00pm. Stay tuned, more details to follow.

•	 Please join us at the Norton Museum of Art on Tuesday, January 17, at 10:30am followed by lunch at the 
Norton (1450 S Dixie Hwy., West Palm Beach). The exhibit presented is “A Personal View on High Fashion 
& Street Style: Photographs from the Nicola Erni Collection”. The exhibit includes iconic photographers of the 
20th century and major photographers of today. The fee for the exhibit is $28.00. Please RSVP with payment 
to Carole Levine by January 10 at jptrcaro@comcast.net or 561.339.3909. 

•	 Join us at 9:30am on Sunday, January 29, for a bagel breakfast followed by “Sarah Arnd Linder– 
Political Is Personal” program at 10:00am. Jewish and Palestinian women will share how their lives have 
been affected by the conflict and political situation. The Men’s Club will co-sponsor this event, and it is open 
to all congregants. RSVP to Marcy Brody at marcybrody@gmail.com.

•	 Much gratitude to Barbara Rosman, Lois Remick, Vanina Mays, Irena Svoyskaya, Phyllis Frydman, 
Debbie Baseman, & Carole Meshil for volunteering to hand out Tzedakah cans, toy shofars, and food 
collection bags during Rosh Hashanah.

•	 On behalf of Sisterhood, we thank the entire group of teens who worked diligently collecting the food for the 
Food Drive and loading it onto the trucks. Their efforts were commendable!

Looking to order your new Mah Jongg cards? Please see the order form on page 17.
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MEN’S CLUB HAPPENINGS
SUBMITTED BY BARRY OGRIN 

Despite having a smaller staff, kudos go out to Rabbi Alon, Marcy, Danna, and the Temple 
Beth Am professionals for doing such an excellent job with the High Holy Days Services this 
year. Your efforts are truly appreciated. 

Your Men’s Club has had a very busy October. We started with a successful luncheon at the Temple on 
Monday, October 24, and our annual season kick-off dinner was well attended two nights later on October 26 
at the Waterway Café. 

On Sunday, November 13 at 9:30am, we will host a Veterans Day Breakfast featuring speaker Arch Hunter, 
who will talk to us about “Honoring America’s Heroes”. Two additional Men’s Club Luncheons are planned 
for November 21 and December 12 at the Temple. And on Thursday, December 1, we are planning another 
dinner at the Juno Beach Fish House (see below and check your email or the Temple calendar for more details). 

This spring, we are bringing back our always popular Progressive Dinner, our Sports Breakfast, Yom 
HaShoah Service, and another picnic. We’re also planning a bus trip to watch horseracing at Gulfstream 
Park in Hallandale. 

In addition to planning and preparing events throughout the year, part of our mission is to help when needed 
with financial support of the Temple. In that regard, the Men’s Club is proud to have generously supported the 
TBA Roof Fund.

If you would like to join us, have suggestions for programs or events, or have comments to share with us, 
please contact us at tbamensclub2@gmail.com.

Breakfast and Program 
Sunday, November 13 at TBA 

9:30am–11:30am

$10/person 
(open to the congregation) 
RSVP by November 11 to 

tbamensclub2@gmail.com

Holiday Dinner 
Thursday, December 1 at 6:30pm 

at Juno Beach Fish House

$30/person plus tax and gratuity 
(open to the congregation) 
RSVP by November 28 to 

tbamensclub2@gmail.com
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TBA WINTER
Learn

Seeking Everyday Holiness: A Mussar Program 
Led by Gali Levkovitz, this program provides a practical and accessible introduction to the 

transformative teachings and practices of Mussar, based on the book Everyday Holiness by 
Alan Morinis. Going beyond self-help, this program provides an authentic Jewish pathway 

toward fulfilling the potential of your higher nature, the soul. Through contemplative practices, 
small group discussions, meditations, and reading you will be shown a path to transform your 

inner world so you can find more balance and wholeness in all areas of life. Mussar 
is suitable for all, regardless of level of Jewish knowledge and no Hebrew is required.

Note: The above class is full. To join a waitlist for future sessions, contact the TBA office.

Treasures of the Jewish Bookshelf: 
From the Kooky to the Wise to the Most Audacious 

Wednesdays at 12:00pm 
(November 9, November 16, November 30, December 7, December 14) 

Inside the Jewish bookshelf are some hidden treasures that have been continually 
curated in the past three millennia. If you want to hear about the prince who thought 

he was a rooster, the rabbis who told God to stay out of their business, or to understand 
the real meaning behind “A time to be born and a time to die” please join Rabbi Alon 

for this class. RSVP requested to the Temple office.

Celebrate
Thanksgiving Eve Interfaith Service: Wednesday, November 23 at 7:00pm 
At St. Peter Catholic Church, in person and streaming live. See back cover for details.

Annual Hanukkah Celebration and Shabbat Service: 
Friday, December 23 at 5:30pm 

Bring your hanukkiah to light with us. Service followed by sing-a-long and 
music-making, latkes, donuts, fun, and games! RSVP to the Temple office.
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PROGRAMMING
Shabbat

A Rockin’ Musical Shabbat: Friday, November 4 at 7:00pm 
We’re kicking off the season with our first Musical Shabbat, 

and we are ready to ROCK! You won’t want to miss it!

Shabbat Social: Friday, November 11 at 6:30pm 
Mix, mingle, and salute our veterans with drinks and light bites in the TBA lobby.

B’Thankful Kids Shabbat: Friday, November 18 at 5:30pm 
For families and kids ages 0-5. Join Cantor Marcy and Rabbi Alon for music, 

stories, dinner, and a service project thanking our local law enforcement heroes.

Shabbat Pizza Dinner: Friday, November 25 at 6:00pm 
Tired from all that holiday cooking? Join us for pizza before Service! 

No cost, please RSVP to the Temple office by November 23.

New Member Welcome Shabbat Dinner: Friday, December 9 at 6:00pm 
Join us in welcoming our new members. $25/adult, $12/child. RSVP with payment 

required by Monday, December 5. Vegetarian option available by request with prior notice.

Jazzy Musical Shabbat: Friday, December 9 at 7:00pm 
Cantor Marcy will be joined by a full musical ensemble for a spirited and musical Service.

Shabbat at Jonathan Dickinson State Park: Unwind with us in nature! 
 Saturday, December 10 from 3:00pm–5:00pm 

Choice of activities include a guided nature hike with our clergy, 
a family scavenger hunt, and a B’Samim workshop.

Saturday, December 10 from 5:00pm–6:00pm 
Join us for a musical Havdallah with campfire stories and s’mores!

Stay overnight! We have reserved 5 campsites and can accommodate 10 families. Join Rabbi Alon 
and Cantor Marcy for late night fun and then breakfast on Sunday morning. Must RSVP to Temple 

office. Need a tent? TBA has 2 we can loan out but you must be able to put it together yourself.

Shabbat Social: Friday, December 30 at 6:30pm 
Ring out 2022 with TBA! Join us for a Happy New Year Toast & Tastes in the TBA lobby.
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LIFECYCLE EVENTS

Bar Mitzvah of 
Harry Klatzko 

November 5, 2022

Son of Lindsey & Jeff Klatzko

Bar Mitzvah of  
Matthew Nicholas 

November 12, 2022 
Son of Marni & Patrick Nicholas

Bat Mitzvah of  
Sarah Seligman 

November 19, 2022
Daughter of Alyson & Adam Seligman

Temple Beth Am invites congregants who celebrate a November or December 
birthday or anniversary for a champagne toast with the clergy before Shabbat Service.

Friday, November 18 at 6:30pm   –or–   Friday, December 16 at 6:30pm

RECENTLY
PASSED

Richie Golub 
Husband of Nina Golub

Lawrence Brown 
Father of Marci Senzon

Murry Abramowitz 
Husband of Myrna Abramowitz

Shirley Altman 
Sister of Norm Skurnick

Herb Gordon 
Husband of Helen Gordon

Vivian Murphy 
Friend of Carole Levine & Jose Alvarez

Jean Rosenthal 
Cousin of Zona Castellano

KVELL 
& TELL

WELCOME 
OUR NEW 
MEMBERS

Mazel Tov to Susan 
Prokocimer on the birth of 
her granddaughter (and to 
Bill Prokocimer on the birth 
of his great-granddaughter), 
Leighton Dash Corbitt, born 
to Brian & Loren Corbitt on 
September 16, 2022

Mazel Tov to Phoebe & Sam 
Shochat on the marriage 
of their granddaughter, 
Rachel Weinstein, to Kyle 
Schreibman on October 1, 
2022

Melissa Brodsky and children Jacob and Jordan from Jupiter, FL

Eric & Heather Medney and children Mia, Alana, and David from West Palm Beach, FL

Steven & Christine Frankel and children Lisa, Rachel, and Sarah from Jupiter, FL

Michael Swerdloff from Jupiter, FL 

Andy Eckman & Rene Stufano from Jupiter, FL

Alex Aron

(Welcome back to) Michele Schlisserman from Jupiter, FL

(Welcome back to) Marci Katz and son Liam from Jupiter, FL
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NOVEMBER CALENDAR
FRIDAY 

4
A Rockin’ Musical Shabbat 
at 7:00pm

WEDNESDAY 

16
Treasures of the Jewish Bookshelf 
with Rabbi Alon at 12:00pm 
(RVSP to tba@templebetham.com)

WEDNESDAY 

9
TOS Family Night at 
Das Beer Garden at 4:30pm 
(contact pto@templebetham.com)

WEDNESDAY 

16
100 Women Who Care at 5:30pm 
(RSVP to audade@yahoo.com)

WEDNESDAY 

9
Treasures of the Jewish Bookshelf 
with Rabbi Alon at 12:00pm 
(RVSP to tba@templebetham.com)

THURSDAY 

17
TOS Thanksgiving Program 
for PK3 & PK4 at 9:15am

THURSDAY 

10
“Flappers, Fashion & Fitzgerald” 
at 7:00pm (sponsored by Sisterhood, 
RSVP to marcybrody@gmail.com)

FRIDAY 

18
Thanksgiving Challah Baking 
at 11:00am 
(RVSP to dcohen@templebetham.com)

FRIDAY 

11
Veterans Day Shabbat Social 
at 6:30pm
Shabbat Service at 7:00pm

FRIDAY 

18
B’Thankful Kids Shabbat 
at 5:30pm

SUNDAY 

13
Men’s Club Veterans Day Breakfast 
at 9:30am, $10/person
(RSVP by 11/11 to tbamensclub2@gmail.com)

FRIDAY 

18
Champagne Toast w/Clergy for Nov. 
Birthdays/Anniversaries at 6:30pm
Shabbat Service at 7:00pm

SUNDAY 

13
Cochavim Program: Canvas Painting 
at Uptown Art at 12:30pm 
(RVSP to afrankel@templebetham.com)

MONDAY 

21
Men’s Club Lunch in the 
TBA Chapel at 12:00pm 
(RSVP to tbamensclub2@gmail.com)

MONDAY 

14
TOS Toddler Thanksgiving Program 
at 9:15am

WEDNESDAY 

23
Thanksgiving Eve Interfaith Service at 
St. Peter Catholic Church at 7:00pm

MONDAY 

14
Book Club via Zoom: The Last Thing 
He Told Me by Laura Dave at 10:30am 
(RSVP to ediewolf@gmail.com)

FRIDAY 

25
Pizza Shabbat Dinner at 6:00pm 
(RVSP to tba@templebetham.com)
Shabbat Service at 7:00pm

TUESDAY 

15
Sisterhood Lunch Out at 
J. Alexander’s at 12:00pm 
(RSVP to jptrcaro@comcast.net)

WEDNESDAY 

30
Treasures of the Jewish Bookshelf 
with Rabbi Alon at 12:00pm 
(RVSP to tba@templebetham.com)

WEDNESDAY 

16
TOS Thanksgiving Celebration 
for PK2 at 9:15am



Cheshvan–Tevet 5783 • The Scribe | Page 13

DECEMBER CALENDAR
THURSDAY 

1
Men’s Club Holiday Dinner at 
Juno Beach Fish House at 6:30pm 
(RSVP to tbamensclub2@gmail.com)

TUESDAY 

13
Cochavim Program at 4:00pm 
(RVSP to afrankel@templebetham.com)

FRIDAY 

2 Shabbat Service at 7:00pm
WEDNESDAY 

14
Treasures of the Jewish Bookshelf 
with Rabbi Alon at 12:00pm 
(RVSP to tba@templebetham.com)

SUNDAY 

4
K-2 Youth Group Program at 12:00pm 
(RVSP to afrankel@templebetham.com)

FRIDAY 

16
TOS (Winter Fun) Bake Sale 
(contact pto@templebetham.com)

WEDNESDAY 

7
Treasures of the Jewish Bookshelf 
with Rabbi Alon at 12:00pm 
(RVSP to tba@templebetham.com)

FRIDAY 

16
Champagne Toast w/Clergy for Dec. 
Birthdays/Anniversaries at 6:30pm
Shabbat Service at 7:00pm

FRIDAY 

9
TOS PTO Latke Sale Begins! 
December 9 through December 16 
(contact pto@templebetham.com)

TUESDAY 

20
Sisterhood Lunch Out at 
The Golf Club of Jupiter at 12:00pm 
(RSVP to jptrcaro@comcast.net)

FRIDAY 

9
New Member Welcome 
Shabbat Dinner at 6:00pm 
(RVSP by 12/5 to tba@templebetham.com)
Jazzy Musical Shabbat at 7:00pm

TUESDAY 

20
HaMakom Hanukkah Family 
Candle-Lighting and Dinner at 6:00pm 
(RVSP to afrankel@templebetham.com)

SATURDAY 

10
Shabbat at Jonathan Dickinson 
State Park Starting at 3:00pm 
(RVSP to tba@templebetham.com)

FRIDAY 

23
Hanukkah Challah Baking 
at 11:00am 
(RVSP to dcohen@templebetham.com)

SUNDAY 

11
JAMTY/JAMTY Jr. Program: 
Fun Depot at 12:15pm 
(RVSP to afrankel@templebetham.com)

FRIDAY 

23
Temple-Wide Annual Hanukkah 
Celebration and Shabbat Service 
at 5:30pm

MONDAY 

12
Book Club via Zoom: The Promise 
by Damon Galgut at 10:30am 
(RSVP to ediewolf@gmail.com)

FRIDAY 

30
New Year’s Shabbat Social at 6:30pm
Shabbat Service at 7:00pm

MONDAY 

12
Men’s Club Lunch in the 
TBA Chapel at 12:00pm 
(RSVP to tbamensclub2@gmail.com)

We’d like to put together a congregational trip to Israel and are trying 
to measure interest. If this sounds like something you may want to 

participate in, please email Gali at galilevkovitz@gmail.com.

Interested in visiting 
Israel with TBA?
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November/December
Mitzvah Opportunities

Ongoing: St. George’s Center
Temple Beth Am provides a hot meal monthly to 150 hungry guests at St. George. 
You can help by dropping off boxes of penne pasta at the Temple office, by 
making a financial donation to the TBA Caring Community fund, or by volunteering 
to help cook on the third Monday of every month. To sign up to help cook in the 
Temple Beth Am kitchen, please contact Audrey Ades at audade@yahoo.com or 
Rich Remick at remtamb554@gmail.com.

Now–December 4: Back to Basics
The Back to Basics Angel Program provides nearly 10,000 needy elementary school 
students with the basic necessities of NEW sneakers, socks, 
underwear, and a wrapped toy each year during the holiday season. 
Temple Beth Am will be collecting items for 130 children this year.

HOW YOU CAN PARTICIPATE:
1)	 Select a Wish Card(s) with a child’s name, age, and sizes on it from the display 

in the Temple Beth Am and The One School lobbies.
2)	 Wrap your gifts and tape the child’s name to the outside of your gifts to show 

the child’s information. (If you prefer to donate an Amazon or Walmart gift card, 
we will do the purchasing for you!)

3)	 Drop your wrapped gifts off at the Temple by Sunday, December 4.

Volunteering with Temple Beth Am
Nominating Committee: Help elect future leaders to serve on TBA’s Board 
of Directors by serving on the nominating committee. The bylaws require the 
committee be made up of three congregants and two board members, and 
that means we need you! This committee will meet beginning in January and 
conclude in March. If you are interested, please email the Temple office at 
tba@templebetham.com and a board member will contact you.

Board of Directors: Are you ready to step up and lead? Members in good standing 
are invited to apply to join the TBA Board of Directors for a two-year term. Board 
members work on issues related to governance of the Temple, help make strategic 
decisions for the future, serve as Temple ambassadors, and work to ensure the 
success of Temple Beth Am. Applicants will be interviewed by the Nominating 
Committee this winter, and balloted by the congregation at the Annual Meeting.

Facilities Committee: Help keep Temple Beth Am looking beautiful and 
functional by volunteering for TBA’s newly re-formed facilities committee. The 
Facilities Committee helps make decisions about improvements to the property, 
landscaping, construction, vendors, and more, as well as partnering with the TBA 
staff to oversee maintenance of the building. For more information or to volunteer, 
contact the Temple office at tba@templebetham.com.

BACK TO 
BASICS
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Let Temple Beth Am be part of your 
retirement strategy and tax savings.

Once you reach age 72 (70½ if you turned 70½ before January 1, 2020), you 
are required to take annual Required Minimum Distributions (RMDs) from 

your retirement accounts. The IRA Charitable Rollover Law allows individuals 
70½ or older to give up to $100,000 directly from their IRA to qualified 

charities without paying federal income tax on the distribution.

If you wish to make a gift to benefit Temple Beth Am, talk to your 
financial advisor about making a qualified charitable distribution 
(QCD) before December 31.

Ready to give?
TEMPLE BETH AM CAPITAL CAMPAIGN

We still need to raise $500,000 to meet our goal! Donations made as part of our roof campaign 
are eligible for a three-year payment plan as well as a number of recognition levels.

HIGH HOLY DAYS APPEAL

Temple Beth Am asks congregants to give three times per year (VFC, High Holy Days, and 
Spring Drive) in order to fund our ongoing operations. This money is what allows us to bring you 

Services, classes, programs, events, holiday celebrations, community service, education, and 
much more. We strive for 100% participation in our High Holy Days Appeal. If you have not given 
yet to this year’s appeal, please consider doing so. Your donation ensures that we can continue to 

thrive as a strong vibrant congregation while removing barriers to participation in Jewish life!

LOOKING FOR SOMETHING ELSE?

There are a number sponsorships available as well as dedication and naming opportunities. 
Please contact us to meet about a personalized giving plan.

For details or more information about any of the above, please contact the 
Temple office or Danna Cohen directly at dcohen@templebetham.com.
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Visit jewishpb.org/volunteer/
index.php/8-days-8-ways 

for details or to register 
for any of these events

Thanksgiving Food Drive 
Wednesday, November 16 

8:30am–10:30 am

Drop off donations at either Mandel JCC: 
5221 Hood Road, Palm Beach Gardens 

8500 Jog Road, Boynton Beach

Family Art Project and Food Distribution 
Monday, November 21 

9:00am–12:00pm

The Soup Kitchen of Boynton Beach 
8655 Boynton Beach Blvd. 

Boynton Beach

Make Hanukkah Cards for Seniors 
Deliver completed cards by December 12

Mail or deliver completed cards 
by Monday, December 12 to: 

Jewish Federation of Palm Beach County 
1 Harvard Circle, Suite100 

West Palm Beach, FL 33409

Hanukkah Celebration and Supply Collection 
for Children in Foster Care Benefitting JAFCO 

Sunday, December 18, 2022 
2:00pm–3:30pm

The Square 
700 S. Rosemary Avenue 

West Palm Beach

Reading to Children 
Wednesday, December 21 

10:00am–10:45am

Boynton Beach 
(school address will be provided 
upon registration confirmation)

Hanukkah Meal Packing and Delivery 
Wednesday, December 21–Friday, December 23 

8:30am–12:00pm

The Kind Kitchen of Palm Beach 
844 Prosperity Farms Road 

North Palm Beach

Cookie Decorating with Seniors 
for Local Heroes 

Thursday, December 22 
2:00pm–3:30pm

Sunrise Senior Living 
10605 S. Jog Road 

Boynton Beach

Help Local Women and Men in Need 
Christmas Day, Sunday, December 25 

11:00am (this is an outdoor activity)

Dignity Grows 
Jewish Federation of Palm Beach County 

1 Harvard Circle 
West Palm Beach

1 2

3 4

5 6

7 8
TBA staff and congregants will be volunteering…please join us!
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THE ONE SCHOOL
A Message from

We were so excited to have our first Wacky Wednesday of the school year! Everyone had such a 
wonderful time and it was nice to spend time with The One School families. We also want to thank 
everyone who volunteered and participated in the Book Fair and our second Bake Sale. The kids 
loved choosing new books and enjoyed all of the delicious baked goods!

The TOS garden looks so beautiful! Thank you to Danielle Donnini, Amanda Miller, and Paula 
Deakter for your hard work. Remember, you can volunteer and bring your kids on Tuesday mornings 
at 9:00am. It’s a lot of fun and the kids love being part of the garden! 

Our next two fundraisers will take place in December. We will be doing a Latke Sale closer to the 
celebration of Hanukkah on Friday, December 9–Friday, December 16. If you haven’t tried them 
before, you will definitely want to buy a box! They are delicious! In addition, our last Bake Sale of the 
year will be on Friday, December 16 from 2:50pm–5:00pm. The theme will be Winter Fun. 

Before we know it, the Gala will be here! Our theme this year is Enchanted Forest and we will be 
honoring all of our wonderful TOS teachers on Saturday, April 1, 2023. Soon, we will start to 
collect items that can be used for our silent auction. Collecting items to be auctioned off during 
the Gala is a group effort so we appreciate all of you who are able to help! Please email us at 
PTO@templebetham.com with any questions. 

Check the calendars on pages 10 and 11 for more events. Please make sure to join The One School 
at Temple Beth Am PTO Facebook group to stay up-to-date on PTO news and happenings. We hope 
everyone has a great Thanksgiving, a happy Hanukkah, and happy and healthy new year!

TOS is closed for Thanksgiving holiday Nov. 23–25 and for winter break Dec. 22–January 2.

✂
It’s Time to Order Your 2023 Mah Jongg Card… 

and Temple Beth Am Sisterhood Can Help!
The 2023 cards will be issued at the end of March or the 
beginning of April, from the National Mah Jongg League.

Simply complete the form below, and return it to TBA Sisterhood, 2250 Central Blvd., Jupiter, FL 33458, 
Attn: Dotty Wisch, by February 2, 2023 with your check (payable to TBA Sisterhood). There is no fee for 

ordering through Sisterhood and your card will be mailed directly to you. How easy is that?
Questions? Please contact Dotty: 561.328.3000 or dottywisch@icloud.com.

Name:______________________________________________________Phone:�����������������������������������

Address: ____________________________________________________________________________________________

Email:_______________________________________________________________________________________________

# Regular Cards @ $14 each:________        # Large Cards @ $15 each:________        Check Total: $________

P.S. If you ordered last year and your address has not changed, just write SAME on the line above.
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THANK YOU FOR
BREAK-THE-FAST
Judi & Karl Ottosen

CAMP COLEMAN
Carole & Joe Meshil
in memory of Aviv Meshil

CARING COMMUNITY
Valerie & Craig Snyder
in memory of Andrew M. 
Jarmel
Valerie & Craig Snyder
in memory of Arnold J. Snyder
Valerie & Craig Snyder
in memory of Frances & 
Carl Jarmel
Cheryl Baldwin
in memory of David Gildenhorn
Geraldine Collura
in memory of George Nadel

FLOWER FUND
The Bernstein Family
in honor of Olivia Bernstein 
becoming a Bat Mitzvah
The Stein Family
in honor of Haven & Paradise 
Stein becoming B’nei Mitzvah
Sarah & Jason Rogers
in honor of Madeleine Rogers 
becoming a Bat Mitzvah
Loni, Jordan & Claire 
Schnitzer
in honor of Zachary Schnitzer 
becoming a Bar Mitzvah 
The Sadowski Family
in honor of Tyler Sadowski 
becoming a Bar Mitzvah

GENERAL FUND
Margot & Paul Hauser
to wish Hal Baseman a speedy 
recovery
Carol Carswell
to wish Hal Baseman a speedy 
recovery
Debbie & Hal Baseman
in appreciation
Karen & Bob Feller
to wish Hal Baseman a speedy 
recovery 
Karen & Bob Feller
to thank Debbie Baseman for 
all her many, many years of 
service to TBA
Joan & Julian Weinberger
to wish Hal Baseman a speedy 
recovery
Iva Morris
in memory of Wilma Jaffie
Debbie & Hal Baseman
in memory of Richie Golub
Phyllis & Bob Levin
in memory of Richie Golub

Cooper Hurley Injury Lawers
on behalf of Brian LaBovick
Joanne & Rabbi Jacob Luski
in honor of their grandson, 
Jaxson Lawrence, becoming 
a Bar Mitzvah
Carole & Joe Meshil
in memory of Chaim Garber
Carole & Joe Meshil
in memory of Dorothy Garber
Julie Littky-Rubin
in memory of Lorraine Katz
Lynne Wachsman
in memory of Sydell Scheman
Linda & Harold Kay
in memory of Ethel Mintz’ 
brother Larry
Leona & Ron Holland
in memory of Lorraine Katz
Rosalie Grass
in memory of Rose Harr
Carol & David Gordon
in memory of Barry Rosenblum
Debbie & Hal Baseman
speedy recovery to Carol 
Sleeper
Paula & Mike Deakter
in memory of Lorraine Katz
Brenda Kramer
in memory of Aaron Goldstein
Stan Komitor
in memory of Jean Komitor
Irina Svoyskaya
in memory of Mark Svoyskiy
Bobbie Meissler
in memory of Fay Lindenbaum
Nikki Gordon
in memory of Stephen Gordon
Frumet Sachs & David Sachs
in honor of the Gilbert Family 
(Jon & Graham Gilbert and 
Fran Sachs)
Debbie & Hal Baseman
to wish Beni Gurovitsch a 
speedy recovery
Barbara & Harvey Falk
in memory of Ben & Sylvia Falk
Barbara & Harvey Falk
in memory of Sam & Rose 
Schneider
Linda & Harold Kay
in memory of Chava 
Weinstein’s sister Rachel
Barry Weinberg
in memory of Beatrice Lucas
Barry Weinberg
in memory of Harold Weinberg
Susan & Bob Enslein
to send get well wishes to 
Hal Baseman
Deanna & Fred Talmud
in memory of Elias Talmud

The Goldman Family
in memory of their dear friend, 
Michael J. Clark
Josef Freeman
in memory of Abel Freeman
Barbara Rosen
in honor of Linda & Harold 
Kay’s son Mitchell’s marriage 
to Rocio
Julian Kien
in memory of Jack Kien
Lisa Stauffer
in memory of Toby Schneider
Barbara Rosen
in memory of Harvey Muskat
Barbara Rosen
in honor of the birth of Lenore 
& Win Gerson’s new great-
grandson, Solomon Gerson 
Levy
Linda & Harold Kay
in honor of the birth of Lenore 
& Win Gerson’s new great-
grandson, Solomon Gerson 
Levy
Linda & Harold Kay
in memory of Harvey Muskat
Lenore & Win Gerson
in memory of Harvey Muskat
Lynne Wachsman
in memory of Jack Scheman
Dan Freedland
in memory of Annette 
Freedland
Barbara & Rick Levine
in memory of Kathryn (Kay) 
Kraselsky
Barbara & David Mulholland
in memory of Shirley Altman
Pnina & Abraham Cohen
in appreciation
Rookie & Stan Komitor
in memory of Harvey Muskat
Joetta Schneider
in memory of Jonas Harris
Brenda Kramer
in memory of Hyman Kramer
Martin Kramer
in memory of Haskell Goldstein
Ethel & Andrew Muskat
in honor of the birth of Lenore 
& Win Gerson’s new great-
grandson, Solomon Gerson 
Levy
Ethel & Andrew Muskat
in honor of Linda & Harold 
Kay’s son Mitchell’s marriage 
to Rocio
Lorrie & Harmon Garfinkel
in memory of Ephraim Plawsky
Ira Fialkow
in memory of Steven Fialkow

Judi & David Snider
in honor of the birth of Lenore 
& Win Gerson’s new great-
grandson, Solomon Gerson 
Levy
Judi & David Snider
in honor of Linda & Harold 
Kay’s son Mitchell’s marriage 
to Rocio
Nathan LaBovick
in memory of Louis LaBovick
Jody Minde
in memory of Murry Abramowitz

HARTMAN FAMILY 
COMMUNITY GARDEN
Morty Zigelsky
in memory of Frieda Zigelsky

HIGH HOLY DAYS FLOWERS
Claire Golden
Bob & Phyllis Levin
Karen & Seth Asofsky
Rick & Barbie Levine
The Goldin Family
Carol Carswell
Kay & Julian Kien
The Wisch Family
Ken Rothmel & Tracey 
Reeves
Mary & David Elias
Norm & Judy Skurnick

HIGH HOLY DAYS 
PRAYER BOOKS
Ken Rothmel (2)
in memory of Frank Farkas
Ken Rothmel (5)
in memory of William Rothmel
Linda Kay
in memory of Donald Block
Fred Lissauer
in memory of Henry Lissauer
Zona Castellano
in loving memory of her dearest 
cousins Betty & Edward Miller
Bill Goldman
in loving memory of Howard 
C. Goldman, father of Bill 
Goldman & Lisa Goldman 
and grandfather of Gary C. 
Goldman
Beth Goldman (2 Books)
in loving memory of Helen 
M. Knotts, mother of Beth 
Goldman and Grandmother 
of Gary C. Goldman
Nancy Soifer
in memory of Reva Opoczynski
Zona Castellano
in memory of Jean Rosenthal
Phyllis Dressler
in memory of Abbott Dressler
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YOUR CONTRIBUTIONS
Beverly Pace
in memory of Abraham 
Silberstein

MORTGAGE ELIMINATION 
FUND
Marilyn Finkel z”l
in appreciation
Barbara Rosman
in memory of Beverly 
Moskovitz
Jerry Rosman
in memory of Rose Rosman
Philip Moskowitz
in memory of Peter Moskowitz
Myrna Berman
in memory of Harold Berman
Daniel Myerson
in memory of Nathan Myerson
Richie Golub
in memory of Elizabeth Golub
Nina Golub
in memory of Iris Marcia Grill
Phyllis & Herb Cohen
in memory of Troy Hays

MUSIC FUND
Carole Levine & Jose Alvarez
in honor of Jaxson Lawrence 
becoming a Bar Mitzvah
Liz & Cary Levine
in honor of Dara becoming a 
Bat Mitzvah and in appreciation 
to Marcy Morris
Carole & Joe Meshil
in memory of Vera Kabolotsky
Valerie & Craig Snyder
in memory of Lillian & Milton 
Pollov
Valerie & Craig Snyder
in memory of Ida & Nathan 
Holover
Valerie & Craig Snyder
in memory of Doris & Harry 
Snyder
Carole Levine & Jose Alvarez
in memory of Daniel Arturo
Ceil Randell
in memory of Toby Schneider
Vivian Treves
in memory of Renata Colombo 
Treves & Peter Treves 
Janet Erony-Kahan
in memory of Bruce Erony
Debbie Roosth
in appreciation to Marcy Morris 
and in memory of her mother, 
Lorraine Katz
Janet Dwork
in memory of Robert Weiss
Barbara & Jerry Rosman
in memory of Murray Rosman, 
William Wolf & Beatrice White

PROJECT CHIDUSH
Amy Shainman
in memory of Lillian Byer
Linda Horovitz
in memory of Alan Horovitz
Jeff Weinstein
in memory of Howard 
Weinstein

RABBI’S DISCRETIONARY 
FUND
Carole Levine & Jose Alvarez
to wish Hal Baseman a speedy 
recovery
Melissa Berman
in memory of Rona Rogovin
Joe Isenstein
in memory of Herman Isenstein
Jody Minde
in memory of Lorraine Katz
Liz & Cary Levine
in honor of Dara becoming a 
Bat Mitzvah and in appreciation 
to Rabbi Alon  
Charlotte Markowitz
in memory of Max 
Shimmerman
Joanne & Rabbi Jacob Luski
in honor of their grandson, 
Jaxson Lawrence, becoming 
a Bar Mitzvah
Shirley Grangard
in memory of Bessie 
Rabinowitz
Thom Dwork
in memory of Joyce K. Dwork
Eric Alterman
in memory of Enid Alterman
Ty Cohen & Family
in appreciation to Rabbi Alon
Brenda Lane
in memory of Betty Keough
Brenda Kramer
in memory of Aaron Goldstein
Debbie Roosth
in memory of Rheba 
Rosenberg
Connie Mazer
in memory of Susan Schachtel
Ilyse Karwoski
in memory of Bob Karwoski
Debby Grzybowski
in memory of Howard Kaplan 
and Jack Kaplan
Peter Grzybowski
in memory of Walter 
Grzybowski
Harriet Vogel
in memory of Jessie Vogel
Gary Pepper
in memory of Alex Pepper
Gary Pepper
in memory of Lily Pepper

Susan Ewing
in memory of Sigmund 
Rotenberg
Lauren Kramer-Goldvasser
in memory of Haskell Goldstein 
and Hyman Kramer
Vera Drourr
in memory of Beatrice Drourr
Ruth Stavisky
in memory of Lawrence S. 
Gordon
Debbie Roosth
in memory of Louis Penn
Debbie Roosth
in appreciation to Rabbi Alon 
and in memory of her mother, 
Lorraine Katz
Brad Morris
in memory of Benjamin Morris
Ron Marcus
in memory of Leslie Marcus
Susan & Ross Federgreen
in honor of Rabbi Alon for his 
presence at the Simchat Bat 
for their granddaughter
Beverly & Leonard Pace
in honor of Linda & Harold 
Kay’s son Mitchell’s marriage 
to Rocio
Judith Feinerman
in memory of Harry Berger
Allan Maltman
in memory of Esther Maltman
Beth & Marty Zubatkin
in appreciation
Carol Moskowitz
in memory of Mary Langer
Terry & Frank Vaccaro
in memory of Shirley Altman

RABBI’S EDUCATIONAL 
& PROGRAMMING FUND
Jody Minde
in memory of Ethel Stern
Carole & Joe Meshil
Shavuot Pledge
Carole & Joe Meshil
in memory of Tina Koenigsberg
Jody Minde
in memory of Gary Shakerdge
Jody Minde
in memory of Ethel Stern
Jim Reiffel
in memory of Dr. Martin L. 
Reiffel
Toby Morganstein
in memory of Alan Morganstein
Dale Merken-Silverberg
in memory of Robert Silverberg
Judy & Norm Skurnick
in memory of Sam Rotmen
Cy Halpern
in memory of Bella Bereznik

Louise Maurer
in memory of Robert Maurer

RELIGIOUS SCHOOL FUND
Carole & Joe Meshil
in memory of Sam Kabolotsky
Loni & Jordan Schnitzer
in honor of Elena Levy & 
Ronit Meirom 

RICKY & HENRY FISCHER 
MEMORIAL SCHOLARSHIP 
FUND
Carole & Joe Meshil
in memory of Leona Usher
Arline Slifkin
in memory of Joseph Wolf

ROOF CAMPAIGN FUND
Cheryll & Andrew Plotkin
in memory of Lena Hibel

SOCIAL ACTION FUND
Charlie Madanick
to wish a speedy recovery to 
Hal Baseman
Charlie Madanick
in memory of Lorraine Katz
Cubby Steinhart
in memory of Jacob Steinhart
Paula & Danny Herman
in honor of Zachary Schnitzer 
becoming a Bar Mitzvah
Linda Wolfe
in memory of Zena Adelman
Cheryll Plotkin
in memory of Anna Deyo Rabin 
& Bernard Rabin
Paul Tischler
in memory of Rose Tischler

THE ONE SCHOOL FUND
Josef Freeman
in memory of Millie Levy
Jessi Rubenstein
in memory of Robert B. Peltz
Debby Grzybowski
in memory of Bonnie Sue 
Kaplan

YOUTH GROUP FUND
Carole & Joe Meshil
in memory of Samuel Meshil
Carole & Joe Meshil
in honor of Nina Golub & 
Richie Golub’s z”l three 
grandchildren’s marriages
Arline & Mark Slifkin
Thank you to Rabbi Alon & 
Marcy for the High Holy Days 
Service and appreciation to 
Jackie Goldwurm for the AV 
work, and thank you to all the 
musicians
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THANK YOU FOR RENEWING YOUR MEMBERSHIP WITH TEMPLE BETH AM!

Scott Ackerman & Cindy Ginsburg

David & Sharon Amrose

Chris & Debby Baker

Philip & Lisa Blatt

Keith & Lorraine Bolton

Gail Breit

Joan Brothers

Marc & Roseann Cherenson

Akhil & Lisa Chhabra

Al & Molly Cohen

Bruce & Maureen Cohen

Gerald Cornelius & Julie Cook-Cornelius

Daniel & Tracy Cosentino

Conrad & Carol Damon

Lianne Deitch

Scott & Lis Deitz

Steve & Geryl Deixler

Bob & Susan Enslein

Mike & Susan Ewing

Harvey & Barbara Falk

Blayre Farkas

Lee & Shari Fox

Ed & Leah Frankel

George & Nancy Franko

Howard & Tracey Freedland

Melanie Friedman

Win & Lenore Gerson

Lois Glazer

Shirley Goldberg

Ron & Jennifer Goldin

Alex & Saluja Goldman

Lisa Goldman

Larry & Jackie Goldstick

Nikki Gordon

Ilan & Robyn Hurvitz

Jerry & Nada Imbriale

Dan & Marcy Isdaner

Mya Guarnieri Jaradat

Britain & Jessica Jorgensen

David & Allison Kahn

Ken Kahn

Jonathan Kaplan

Alex & Sarrie Katz

Steve & Gayle Kernkraut

Brandon & Lisa Kessler

Jeff & Lindsey Klatzko

Tracie Krieger

Nathan & Diane LaBovick

Mark & Jacque Leopold

Michael & Lisa-Marie Lerner

Carla Lewis

Jeff & Veronica Lichtenstein

Fred & Michele Locke

Amir Lubarsky & Shawna Flanagan

Stefanie Markson

Blake & Melissa Matthews

Ken & Caryn Meinbach

Scott & Stacy Merkel

Robert Mino & Samantha Fisher

Lew & Jen Minsky

Toby Morganstein

Andy & Lori Myers

Tracy Nemerofsky

Bob & Helene Newman

Kevin & Agnes Norman

Tom & Lindsey Occhipiniti

Michael Olsher

Leonard & Beverly Pace

Neal & Andrea Packer

Neil Primack & Barbara Goldman

Susan Prokocimer

Elinor Roosth

David & Mary Rosenberg

Matthew & Becky Sarelson

Jeff & Martha Satinoff

Benjy & Lissa Schwab

Adam & Alyson Seligman

David & Carol Shapiro

Larry & Renee Shawe

Larry & Frieda Shefter

Marc & Debbie Smith

David & Judi Snider

Israel & Regina Spector

John & Lisa Stauffer

Paul & Fredda Steidle

Bernie & Bonnie Stein

Ivan & Jamie Tarasuk

Vivian Treves

Len & Linda Tylka

Jeremy & Traci Viniar

Bob & Nava Viniar

Barry Weinberg

Greg Weinberg

Noah & Alissa Weisberg

Greg & Bettina Weiss

Herb & Penny Wender

Donna Wexler

Harvey White

Shelby & Danielle Wolff

Matthew & Heather Wood

Herbert & Senora Zayon

Marty & Beth Zubatkin

Bruce & Ilene Zwick

Renewed between 9/14/22 and 11/1/22
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THANK YOU FOR YOUR HIGH HOLY DAYS PLEDGE!

Wayne Ackerman & Marci Wittenberg

Richard & Elaine Ades

Barr Agran

Seth & Karen Asofsky

Liz Barton

Michele Baxter

Harold & Laney Becker

Joan Berman

Anita Bernstein

Wendy Bloomstein

Mark Brodsky & Eleanor Chan

Marcy Brody & Jim Banic

Adi Bukin

Anthony Camerino & Jennifer Milone 

Steve & Marilyn Carp

Carol Carswell

Shellie Chiet

Raymond Cohen

Samuel Cohen

Howard & Debra Cohen

Gary Colton

Robert Cooper

Conrad & Carol Damon

Stephen & Geryl Deixler

Susan Diamond

Craig Distel

Hermine & Jan Drezner

David & Mary Elias

Jeffrey & Karin Elman 

Joel & Donna Engelhardt

Ross & Susan Federgreen

Deborah Feinberg

 David Feinerman

Judith Feinerman

Jackie Feldman

Jeffrey Freis 

Steven Fried 

Irwin Friedenberg & Sandy Kalter

 Jennifer Friedman

Ellen Gallagher

William Gans

 Ed Gerstein & Tema Smeyne

Jon Gilbert & Fran Sachs

Claire Golden

Ron & Jennifer Goldin

Beth Goldman

Chere Goldstein

Mark Golzbein

Carol Gordon

Bob & Rosalie Grass

Lonnie & Rachel Greenberg

Neal M. Grob

Dr. & Mrs. Ralph Hallac

Cyrus Halpern

David Harris

Paul & Margot Hauser

Sherri Herman

Fred & Shelly Herold

Darren Hirsowitz

Bob & Nanci Hochman

Linda Horovitz

Joe Isenstein

Dee Jacobson

Kyle Jones

The Kahn Family

Jonathan & Cynthia Kaplan

Alexander & Sarrie Katz

Charles and Enid Kaufman

Steve & Gayle Kernkraut

Klatzko Family

Ken Kliban

Paul J. Konigsberg

Douglas & Melissa Krulik

Andrew & Stacy Kushner

Holly Lehrer

Paul & Lois Lester

Richard & Mary Ellen Levin

Bob & Phyllis Levin

Carole Levine & Jose Alvarez

Rick & Barbie Levine

Alon & Gali Levkovitz

Natalie Lewis

Ilya & Diana Lioznyansky

Julie Littky-Rubin & Natalie Sharp

Miriam Lorang

Charlie Madanick

Major Marks & Barbara Stein

Blake & Melissa Mathews

Bobbie Meissler

Joe & Carole Meshil

Alan & Evangeline Miller

David Miller

Jody Minde

Marcy Morris

Stephen & Nina Nemerofsky

Wendy Nemorofsky

Steve & Cindy Nichols

Scott Perry

Cheryll & Andrew Plotkin

Ruthye Plump

Steve & Stacy Politziner

Sharon Prolow

David Remick

Jack & Ann Rheinhold

Charon Richer

Jeffrey & Traci Rollins

Kenneth & Debbie Roosth

Donald Rosenberg

Jerry & Barbara Rosman

Ken Rothmel

Mark & Jessi Rubenstein

Joseph & Rita Scheller

Jeffrey & Sherrie Scott

Brenda Seligman Himelstein

Ronald & Phyllis Shaw

Andrew Shear

Marc & Tina Shuldiner

Natalie Siegel

Harvey & Rita Silverman

Jerry & Robin Silvers

Fred Simonds & Carol Merriman

Jon & Cyndi Slater

Forrest & Carol Sleeper

Mark & Arline Slifkin

Jonathan & Lisa Slonin 

Ken & Marcy Sprechman

Jeffrey & Patricia Stark

John & Lisa Stauffer

Joel Stolz

Norm & Judy Skurnick

Charles Tager

Fred & Deanna Talmud

Michael & Sue Torbin

Cissy Travis

Charlie & Ellen Venuti

The Vogel Family

Harriet Vogel

Daniel & Tammy Weinbaum

Lisa Wildstein

Melvin & Linda Wolfe

Rich & Jana Wolle

Jay & Natalie Wolle

Laura Wolpo

Gary Zentner

Jennifer Zimmerman

List current as of 11/1/22
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Temple Member Since 2005
Board of Directors Past Member
Men’s Club Member • Religious School Parent 
Complimentary Consultation ($400 Value)

4600 Military Trail, Suite 110
Jupiter, FL 33458

Phone: 561-775-7007 
Fax: 561-775-7771

CEIL SCHNEIDER RANDELL P.A.
An Estate Planning & Probate Law Firm

R

Ceil Schneider Randell, Esq., AEP®
RATED AV PREEMINENT BY MARTINDALE-HUBBELL®

500 South Australian Avenue 
Suite 600
West Palm Beach, FL 33401

csrandell@randellfirm.com
www.randellfirm.com

561.820.4855

1232 West Indiantown Rd, Suite 109, Jupiter, FL 33458
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Veronica

Listens

Phone: 561.903.TALK (8255)

Email: V@VeronicaListens.com

“Where do I begin?” So

much is on your plate; it

might feel like it will take

forever to tell your life story.

 

 My philosophy is that

wherever you start is the

right place.

To advertise in The Scribe, 
please call the Temple office 

at 561.747.1109.



TEMPLE BETH AM 
2250 CENTRAL BLVD 
JUPITER, FL 33458

Interfaith Service
THANKSGIVING EVE

26th ANNUAL

Annual collection to benefit El Sol, Jupiter’s Community 
Resource Center, will take place during the Service.

Wednesday, November 23 
at 7:00pm

In person AT ST. PETER CATHOLIC 
CHURCH AND StreamING LIVE


